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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 08 OCT 2014 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Graeme 

Whyte,  Richard Davison, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr Willie Campbell.  Members of the public were Judy 
Broderick, Helen Keenan and the Rev Murial Willoughby(St Andrew Erskine Church).  

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, 

Apologies were received from Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell & Sylvia Reedie. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Graeme 

Whyte and seconded by Kate Findlay.  
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Bellyeoman Road: The speed signs are to be relocated on the lamppost. 
Barrier at Football Park:-  :- This is now in place and the Park is in excellent condition. 
Bellyeoman Road: The speed signs are to be relocated on the lamppost. 
Barrier at Football Park:-  :- This is now in place 
Travelling People:- Wilma sent an Email to the Head of Fife Council detailing all that happened on site 
during their visit and the costs of cleaning up after them, Steve Grimmond responded stating that it was 
being forwarded to John Mills, Leslie Corio’s Line Manager.  Still 2 Caravans at Townhill. Discussions 
took place on bullying activities being used by Fife Council on members of the public by reporting them 
to Demographic Services & Police. Wilma is still not happy with the situation. 
QMH, Parking:- More Disabled spaces but work not finished yet :- On-going 
Leys Park Road Car Park:- Cllr Campbell, nothing as of yet. - On-going  
New Row Parking:-:- On-Going 
Trees on Alderston Drive & Hill of St Margaret’s, Hedge & Trees:- Graeme contacted Hacking & 
Patterson and they would look into this with their Management, Cllr Campbell stated that planning 
conditions had been breached also Emails from Chris Osborne  stating we need a change in the 
legislation : - On-going 
Parking at Nursing Home & Balfour Court: - Public are now parking on the Main Road, Traffic 
Wardens to look at during busy periods:- On-going. 
Lampposts:- Still missing bus stop sign on Alderston Drive.: - On-Going 
Community Councils Meeting:- Next Meeting on the 31

st
 October, Town hill are making objections on 

Schooling grounds:- On-Going 
Coop Roads:- Surface has been relayed but the Cobbles could still be a problem:- On-Going. 
Leys Park Road Flats,Tidy up Site:- Possible bankruptcy problems with the site:- On-Going. 
Alderston Court Damaged Verges:- Cllr Law to look at this as well as all other areas:- On-Going. 
Parking at Queen Margaret Station and approaches. :- Not as busy at the moment :- On-Going.   
Newsletter:- Possibly ready for Christmas 
Post Box Robertson Rd Verge Damage. :- The verge is in a bad condition, could the Box be resited? 
Could concrex be installed? All points under discussion. 
St Andrews Erskine Church:- Rev. Murial Willoughby explained about the forthcoming Celebrations 
in October and invited all to come along. 
Blue Sheds at QMF:- Cllr Campbell stated that Ownership was a problem, still looking into this. 
Coop Delivery Times:- Issue of objections not being listened to on Email, Cllr Campbell to look into 
this and speak to John O’Neil. 
Dog Fouling:- Cllr Law to talk to the warden. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 

agenda. 
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5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 

Party Details 

Fife Council Children’s Panel Recruitment 

Wicksteed Playground Equipment 

The Secretary reported that Training was available on Planning issues on Saturday the 29
th
 November. 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2429.97p. 
 
7] Council: 
 Lauriston Nursery Extension could cause upgrading of the Path & Lighting and possibly an upgrading 

of the Park. 
 Community Engagement to get back in touch possibly even Quarterly 
 
8] Police Report:-  
 None. 
 
9] AOCB: 

Wild flower strip, Judy asked for Bellyeoman to be part of this exercise? 
Richard stated that several of the central Bollards on Robertson Road were either out or damaged? 

 Church events All are welcome. 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 12

th
 Nov 2014 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. 
 

 
Signed:        Date: 

 

 

 


